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• Call to Order - Mayor Townsend called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m.

A. Review and Discuss Items Listed on the City Council Meeting Agenda
Mr. Keffler advised that the applicant for ZF 12-02 was previously before the Council regarding
the same property with a similar request in December 2011 and asked Michael Spicer, Director
of Development Services, to brief the Council.

Mr. Spicer explained that the Council denied the earlier request without prejudice. He stated the
principal difference between the two applications is that the applicant eliminated the outdoor
vehicle storage component. He reviewed ZF 12-02 stating that the subject property is about 4.7
acres in area and stating that the industrial zoning was being requested for a portion of the total
property consisting of approximately 3.5 acres. The balance of the site would remain
commercial zoning. The request limits to the Industrial zoning uses allowed to indoor self
storage and commercial zoning uses. He talked about the possibility of an expansion on the
site with additional landscaping. Required parking with the expansion is 28 spaces and there
are over 100 spaces currently available. Mr. Spicer also advised that the permit was limited to
20 years. He advised that the Plan Commission recommended approval with a vote of 5-2; he
stated there was one letter in opposition to the request and one speaker in favor of the request.
In response to Mr. Mitchell, he explained the types of uses that could occur with Industrial
zoning rights and underscored that the zoning requested was limited to indoor self storage. Mr.
Omar asked about the process for renewal and Mr. Spicer explained that at the conclusion of
the 20 year period, the applicant would be required to submit an application for a 5-year renewal




